
CITY OF INGLESIDE ON THE BAY 
CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

March 7, 2017 

I. City Council Meeting was called to order by Mayor Ehmann at 7:00 p.m. 

II. Mayor Ehmann gave the invocation. 

III. Mayor Ehmann led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

IV. Roll Call: Present were: Mayor Ehmann, Alderman Tucker, Merrick, Hewitt, Gillespie and Robbins. 

V. Minutes of Previous City Council Meeting of February 7, 2017 were approved as written. 

VI. Treasurer Report was given. 

VII. Citizen Participation 
Ann Hubby stated her displeasure with the fact that the brush was still on her property from previous 
road repairs. 
Pattye Miller re-stated her comments made at the September 6, 2016 meeting concerning following 
ordinances and FEMA rules. 

VIII. Reports from Standing Committees 

Item A: Planning & Zoning had no report. 

Item B: Parks & Recreation had no report. 

Item C: VFD reported-new respirators were received and a full work day is planned. 

IX. New Business: Discussion and Possible Action 

Item A: Approve/Disapprove Ordinance Declaring each unopposed Candidate in the May 6, 2017 
Election elected to office without requirement of vote 
Alderman Merrick made the motion to approve the Ordinance Declaring each unopposed Candidate 
in the May 6, 2017 Election elected to office without requirement of vote. Alderman Hewitt 
seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 

Item B: Approve/Disapprove Interlocal Agreement with San Patricio County for road repairs 
County Commissioner Howard Gillespie went over the agreement. Alderman Gillespie made the 
motion to approve the Interlocal Agreement with San Patricio County for road repairs. Alderman 
Robbins seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 



March 7, 2017 

Item C: Discuss proposed road work and over hanging trees 

Discussion occurred concerning the length of the project, approximately 4,242 feet of Sunset Drive. 
To include the approaches to the side streets as needed with a 19 foot wide street. Drainage will not 
be affected on the highway, and most of the drainage along Sunset has been completed. The cost will 
be approximately $63,500 to $71,500. 
Trees along Sunset will be looked at and citizens will be notified of any that need to be trimmed on 
their property. All water lines have been repaired and no new sewer lines will need to be placed. 
This item will be placed back on the agenda when a firm cost is established. 

X. 	Mayor Ehmann adjourned the meeting at 7:30 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted & attested: 
	

Approved: 
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